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Abstract : 

Aims:We aimed to investigate the frequency of Hypermobility 
syndrome (HS) ,in stress urinary incontinent (SUI) patients and 
compare it with the frequency in the age adjusted healthy 
controls whose mean parity was statistically no different from 
the patients group. Hypermobility syndrome emerges with a variety 
of symptoms and signs affecting several organ systems, 
predominantly the musculoskeletal system. The patients with HS 
are prone to varicosities, stria of pregnancy, pelvic organ 
prolapse and abdominal herniations. Beighton scoring (BS) is used 
for the clinical diagnosis of HS. Maximum score is 9 and the 
diagnosis is made with scores 2 4. The fact that some of the 
women who had vaginal deliveries show pelvic floor dysfunction 
while the others do not suggests the existence of a risky group. 
It is logical to think that HS can lead to (SUI) by loosening the 
pelvic floor muscles and ligaments. 

Methods: 105 patients who were diagnosed wlth stress urinary 
incontinence and 105 healthy individuals were included lnto the 
study. The patients with mixed urinary incontinence or pure 
detrusor instability were not included into the study. Neither do 
the postmenopausal patients because of the known negative effect 
of menopause on the collagen metabolism (10,ll). 

It is known that the first vaginal delivery is a significant 
etiologic factor (12) in SUI and subsequent deliveries have just 
additive effect on it (13) . For this reason, nulliparous patients 
and the patients who had given birth to > 3  babies were not 
included into the study for  he homogenisation of the mean parity 
in both groups. The diagnosis of BJHS were made with Beighton 
scoring (BS) in both groups ( l  6 1 4  l . BS is calculated with 
the following criteria: 

1.Extension of the wrist and metacarpal phalanges so the fingers 
are parallel to the dorsum of the forearm 

2.Passive apposition of the thumb to the flexor aspect of the 
forearm 

3.Hyperextension of the elbows2 10 degrees 

4.Hyperexterision of the knees2 10 degrees 

5.Flexion of the trunk with the knees extended so the 
palms rest on the floor 

If any four of the maneuvers are positive, this is 
considered generalized joint laxity. 

Results: 36 patients (34.28%) from the SUI group and 28 patients 



(26.66%) from the control group were diagnosed with BJHS 
( ~ ~ 0 . 0 5 )  . The mean BS values were 6,44235 and 5,21529 
respectively. The difference between two groups was statistically 
significant ( ~ ~ 0 . 0 5 )  . 

Conclusions: We conclude that there seems an association between 
SUI and HS and the women with HS shoud be regarded in the risky 
group with respect to pelvic floor dysfunction during vaginal 
delivery. For this reason, these patients should perform the 
exercises which increase the pelvic floor muscle strength in 
addition to general conditional exercises. 

1. ~errini. F, Tallents RH, Katzberg RW, Riberio RJ, Kyrkanides S, 
Moss ME. Generalized joint laxity and temporomandibular 
disorders. J Orofacial Pain 1997; 11: 215-220 

2. Westling L. Temporomandibular joint dysfunction and systemic 
joint laxity. Swed Dent J Suppl 1992;81:1-79 

3. Gage JP,Shaw RM, Maloney FB. Collagen type in dysfunctional 
temporomandibular joint discs. J Prosthet Dent 1995;74:517-520 

4. Kuivaniemi H, Tromp G, Prockop DJ. Mutations of collagen 
genes: Causes of rare and some common diseases in humans. FASEB J 
1991;5:2052-2060 

5. Nichols AC, Oliver J, Renouf DV, Heath DA, Pope FM. The 
molecular defect in a family with mild atypical osteogenesis 
imperfecta and extreme joint hypermobility: Exon skipping caused 
by an 11-bp deletion from an intron in one COLlA2 allele. Human 
Genetics 1992;88:627-633 

6. Mishra MB, Ryan P, Atkinson P, Taylor H, Bell J, Calver D, 
Fogelman I, Child A, Jackson G, Chambers JB, Grahame R. Extra- 
articular features of benign joint hypermobility syndrome. Br J 
Rheumatology 1996;35:861-866 

7. Klemps P. Hypermobility. Ann Rheumatic Diseases 1997;56:573- 
575 

8. Sarg H. Soft tissue rheumatisms Hipokrat lokomotor 1997;1:39- 
42 

9. Petros PE, Ulmsten U. An anatomical classification-a new 
paradigm for the management of urinary dysfunction in the female. 
Int Urogynecol J Pelvic Floor Dysfunct 1999;10(1) :29-35 



10. Pandit L, Ouslander JG. Postmenopausal vaginal atrophy and 
atrophic vaginitis. Am J Med Sci 1997 Oct;314(4):228-31 

11. Fantl JA, Cardozo L, McClish DK, and The hormones and the 
urogenital therapy committee. Obstet Gynecol 1994; 83:12-18. 

12. Meyer S Schreyer A, De Grandi P, Hohlfeld P. The effects of 
birth on urinary continence mechanisms and other pelvic floor 
characteristics. Obstet Gynecol 1998 Oct;92(4 Pt 1): 613-8 

13. Aksac B, Karan A, Eskiyurt N I  Yalcin 0. The importance of the 
hospital vs. home delivery of the first child in stress 
incontinent women.First National urogynecology congress. 8-11 
June 1999, Istanbul. 

14. van Dongen PW, de Boer M, Lemmens WA, Theron GB. 
Hypermobility and peripartum pelvic pain syndrome in pregnant 
South African women Eur J Obstet Gynecol Reprod Biol 1999;84 
(1) :77-82 

15. Verhoeven JJ, Tuinman M, van Dongen PW. Joint hypermobility 
in African non-pregnant nulliparous women. Eur J Obstet Gynecol 
Reprod Biol l999;82 (1) : 69-72 

16. Fielding JR, Griffiths DJ, Versi E, Mulkern RV, Lee ML, 
Jolesz FA. MR imaging of pelvic floor continence mechanisms in 
the supine and sitting positions. Am J Roentgen01 1998;171 
(6) :1607-10 

17. Petros PE. New ambulatory surgical methods using an 
anatomical classification of urinary dysfunction improve stres, 
urge and abnormal emptying. Int Urogynecol J Pelvic Floor 
Dysfunct l997;8 (5) :270-7 

18. Petros PE. Symptoms of defective emptying and<raised residual 
urine may arise from 1,igamentous laxity in the posterior vaginal 
fornix. Gynecol Obstet Invest 1998;45(2):105-8 




